Statewide Email

DATE SENT: April 7th, 2022

FROM: Henry Mack, Senior Chancellor

TO: District Career and Technical Education Directors

District Technical College Directors

Florida College System Workforce Administrators

Via: Chancellor2@fldoe.org

SUBJECT: Money Back Guarantee

Colleagues,

In February, Palm Beach State College <u>announced</u> a money-back guarantee on select career and technical education programs. The college's money-back guarantee program was inspired by Section 28 of <u>House Bill 1507</u>, which states that each school district career center and Florida College System institution is to refund the cost of tuition to students who are not able to find employment in the field in which the student was trained within 6 months of completion.

On **April 21**st **from 2:00PM – 3:00PM** (EST), Palm Beach State College is hosting a webinar for technical and state colleges to share more about their program design. You may register for this meeting <u>HERE</u>. After registering, you will receive a confirmation email containing information about joining the meeting.

While Section 28 is not yet implementable, we commend Palm Beach State for their enthusiasm, and want to share this opportunity with those who may be asked to implement money-back guarantee programs in the future.

Best,

Henry

Henry Mack Senior Chancellor Florida Department of Education 325 West Gaines Street | Tallahassee, FL 32399 O: (850) 245-5071